Special Prayer
Requests

Salvation:

Sara’s father
Bo-tee’s father
Srey Tuit’s mother
Tho’s parents
Srey Mia
Srey Tay

Spiritual Growth:

Diup

Heng
Lynda
Bo-tee
Sambat

* Sign up for our prayer
letter and updates at
www.smithmissions.org

Ron & Sara Smith
P.O. Box 754
Phnom Penh, Cambodia
www.smithmissions.org

Woodland Baptist Church
1175 Bethania Rural Hall
Road
Winston-Salem, NC 27106

Baptist International
Outreach
P.O. Box 587
Jefferson City, TN 37760

December 14, 2019
Dear Fellow Laborers,

This is such an enjoyable time of the year for us, for soon we will celebrate the
birth of our Savior! Like the angel told the shepherds long ago, it is a time of
“good tidings of great joy, which shall be to all people”. God became man to
seek and to save a world hopelessly lost without Him. What a privilege it is to
help share this good news with the people of Cambodia!

Regarding the ministry here, we are seeing progress. Srey Tuit has been
teaching in the children’s meeting more and more. She is now able to lead the
hour without Sara’s help, and Tho is cheerfully helping with the singing and
keeping the children in order during the lesson time. This has been our prayer
for quite some time, and we are thrilled that God has enabled them to serve in
this capacity!

Please continue praying for Bo-tee, who comes faithfully to church every week.
Lynda is with us on Sundays, but Heng has not been in church at all for several
months. Pray for Heng as we have lost contact with him. Sambat has been busy
at his job on Thursdays for a while now. We hope, as he grows in the Lord,
though, that he will be involved in the church work on Sundays. He and Srey
Tuit have been dating for over a year now. Pray for God’s will in their
relationship.

Our church is close to finishing our study of First John. On Thursdays, we are
about a third of the way through a series of messages focused on the last days.
Please pray that God’s Word will speak to hearts as we look to the future
together through the lens of prophecy.

Our children are all excited about being out of school for Christmas break next
week! Pray for Sara, as she is just a little more than a month away from her due
date! So far, the doctor says the baby is healthy, and everything is going well.

Thank you so much for praying for us! Thank you for your support! Our family
here in Cambodia is praying for you, and we wish you all a wonderful
Christmas, and a blessed new year!

By His Grace,




